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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-248 
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Introduced by Council Members Love, Gaffney and Morgan
Date of Introduction: April 10, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, TEU, F, R
Date of Analysis: April 11, 2018
Type of Action: Resolution
Bill Summary: This bill expresses City Council’s opposition to the sale of JEA at this time.
Background Information: For more than a century, JEA has responded to the needs and growth of Jacksonville with a utility operated at a local level. Recent hurricanes and other natural disasters throughout the country have highlighted the value of a utility is highly responsive to local needs, and a large investor-owned utility company serving large swaths of Florida and/or other East Coast states also affected by disasters, is unlikely to give the city such a high priority for power restoration in comparison to JEA.
In addition to disaster response, there is additional value to JEA’s community presence: 1) JEA employs over 2000 employees locally; 2) JEA has a downtown headquarters: 3) JEA board meetings are open to the public and afford public comment periods; 4) JEA annually submits its budget to the City Council and the locally elected officials scrutinize the budget and capital programs; 5) electric, water, and sewer rates are set locally by the JEA board and not the Public Service Commission in Tallahassee; and 6) JEA’s Neighbor to Neighbor Program assists those in need with utility bill assistance. 

JEA also contributes monetarily and through partnerships with the City of Jacksonville and makes an annual contribution to the City of Jacksonville’s general fund, $116,629,815 in fiscal year 2017-2018. Since 1997, JEA has invested over $3 billion to improve the City Water/Sewer utility, contributed $15,000,000 to be used in conjunction with a $15,000,000 match from the City for water and sewer infrastructure, transferred 30.34 metric tons of Total Nitrogen Water Quality Credits to the City (valued at $2,086,767 per year), and committed to contributing a maximum annual amount of $1,000,000 for sewer projects that the City undertakes to meet its environmental obligations. The discussion on the sale of JEA has caused uncertainty for the JEA workforce, rate payers and community stakeholders and assessing the JEA assets and liabilities to ascertain the viability of the sale of JEA would require a significant amount of resources. For of the above  listed reasons, Council will not be support the sale of JEA at this time.
Policy Impact Area: Potential sale of JEA
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Hampsey
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